Eleventh Sunday of Ordinary Time

Parishes of St. Ann and Holy Angels

June 16-17

Sat. 4:00PM Vigil (SA) +Clifford Boulerice
Sun. 8:00AM (SA) Father's Day Novena
10:00AM (HA) Father's Day Novena

June 18-22

Mon. 8:00AM (HA) Father's Day Novena Tues. 8:00AM (SA) Father's Day Novena

Weds. No Mass

Thurs 8:00AM (SA) Father's Day Novena Fri. 8:00AM (HA) Father's Day Novena

June 23-24

Sat. 4:00 PM Vigil (SA) +Charlie Trombley
Sun. 8:00AM (SA) Father's Day Novena
10:00AM (HA) +Patti Goldfarb

Giving Report

Sanctuary Candle

 St. Ann:
 \$1,247.00 (\$929.00)
 \$2,176.00
 Special Intention

 Holy Angels:
 \$1,732.00 (\$371.75)
 \$2,103.75
 Special Intention

Weekend of July 29th: Missionary Cooperation Plan

News in our Parishes

- IMPORTANT: Beginning the weekend of June 16-17 the parishioners of St. Joseph's are asked to continue to use their St. Joseph's envelopes but in writing a check to address it to St. Ann's Church. Those from St. Louis the King are asked, beginning June 16-17 to use their St. Louis the King envelopes but write the check to Holy Angels. Eventually the bank accounts of the closing parishes must merge with the "adoptive" parish and incorrectly written checks will become a problem. Thank you.

St. Ann's Car Show / Bazaar: We are happy to announce that the income for this annual event is: \$7.324.53. Thank you very much for all who worked very hard to make this day a success. I am very proud of your efforts that we were able to bring in such a fine sum to support our parish. I am most grateful to those from other parishes who came to support us. Some even came to work alongside us. Thank you. I am also grateful to the not so many from St. Ann's who supported their own parish. Some even sent in support through the mail because of another commitment and I

thank you for your feeling enough a part of the parish to remember us. Unfortunately those who were here couldn't help but notice and speak of the absence of the rest of their parish. This is surprising to us in that all must know the parish is struggling but still choose not to support this event **in any way**. I cannot over emphasize the dysfunction of the attitude popular in the Church today that it "will always be there" and I am always free to benefit from it without supporting it. Our circumstances are such that I must be **totally honest with you**. You need to be very concerned about the future of our faith as we move forward. We are dying and we cannot afford to believe that the closing of St. Louis and St. Joseph's churches has solved our problems.

Office Hours: Because of the financial need the hours of those working in the office have had to be reduced. Beginning this past week, Mary and Ann Marie will be in the offices on Mondays. Ann Marie will be there on Tuesday and Mary will be there on Wednesday. The offices will thereby be closed to any business on Thursdays and Fridays. Please take care of parish business during those hours.

Holy Angels: Work on the repair to the ceiling due to previous water damage has begun and will proceed for at least two weeks. Some of the workers are staying in the rectory, we received a \$1,000.00 credit for allowing them to do so...

Closing Masses: We can be very proud of the dignity and beauty with which we celebrated the years of both St. Joseph's and St. Louis of France's parishes. Thank you especially to Bishop LaValley for presiding for us and to those who so beautifully provided the music that enhanced the Masses. If anyone has questions concerning the former parishes other then what we will post in the bulletin please call Fr. Adrian during business hours.

News in our Diocese

Wine, Dessert and Fun: The Cursillo Movement is holding an information reception at 6:30PM on Friday evening, June 22, 2018 at the Newman Center on Broad St. in Plattsburgh. Wine, drinks, and deserts will be served. If you would like to attend please notify either Kathy or Ken Racette by phone at 518-314-1505 or by e-mail at Kracette1a@gmail.com so that appropriate amounts of food and beverage are available. Thank you.

Capital Campaign News

am considering to give to the Capital Campaign because:

- -I can and God has always deserved my giving Him the best but I haven't always had the opportunity.
- -I want to participate, with my fellow parishioners, in doing something wonderful for my parish.
- -I feel that I can in some small way give back to the church for all that She has done for me in my lifetime and in the lifetime of my parents, grandparents and family members who hopefully are in heaven now because of the faith their parish church gave to them in their lifetime.
- -I spoil myself very often...it's time to spoil my church a bit with a generous gift.
- The first update of what has been pledged for the Capital Campaign:
 - o Holy Angels: \$27,000.00, (from 4 families)
 - St. Ann's: \$20,160.00. (from 5 families)
 - St. Joseph's: \$140.00
 - St. Louis of France: \$0
- The Capital Campaign is currently active and ongoing. If you attended a reception, we ask that you return your pledge card this week to help us build on the momentum.
- In the next week we will again re-visit the ways in which the 75% of this campaign will directly benefit our parishes.
- Thank you for your prayers and efforts in this campaign thus far.

^{*}What you are able to give is a great help. Please consider remembering your parish when there is a death in the family, or when you prepare your own estate...any and all donations are very important to us!